
                    ESSEX CAT CLUB SHOW 
 
                        By Carole Gainsbury 14th of April, 2018 
 
I would like to thank the Caroline Roberts, for the invitation to judge at 
this years show.  A great show with a wonderful atmosphere as normal, 
thank you to the exhibitors bringing some lovely cats the show and thank 
you to  Lynne Bull who looked after me and the lovely cats.  
 
BROWN, BLUE, CHOCOLATE OR LILAC TABBY ADULT.24 
 
BOB Mrs C Tonks, IGR CH Zendique Georgeie Porgie (PER n 22) 
Classic Brown Tabby Adult Male, born 06.07.2016. Handsome lad with a 
broad top of head neat well placed and nicely furnished ears, smooth 
skull, round orange eyes, snub nose, full cheeks, level bite and a firm 
chin.  He has a good shaped body with good weight, strong legs and 
rounded paws covered by soft textured coat groomed to perfection with a 
warm agouti undercoat covered by black tabby markings, to mask, body, 
legs and plumed tail. 
 
BLUE/LILAC/CREAM/BLUE OR LILAC CREAM SHADED & 
TIPPED CAMEO ADULT. 43 
 
BOB Mrs C Owen, Gr Ch Filoselle Love Over Gold (PER es 11) Cream 
Silver Shaded Cameo Adult Male, born 16.04.2016. Good top of head 
neat well placed ears with good furnishings, round orange eyes, snub 
nose, good width to his cheeks, acceptable bite and firm chin, he has a 
good shaped body with strong legs and rounded paws, covered by a well 
prepared soft textured silver white coat with cream shading to face body 
legs and plumed tail.  
 
AC EXOTIC SH TABBY OR TABBY & WHITE ADULT 
FEMALE. 47b 
 
BOB Miss P Sharp, IGR Ch Simcris Hoity Toity (EXO n 03 22) (70 
12a1) Brown Tabby & White Female Adult, born 11.04.2016. Round top 
of head, smooth skull, neat well placed round tipped ears with good 
furnishings. round expressive orange eyes, snub nose, full cheeks 
acceptable bite and a firm chin. Cobby body with strong legs and rounded 
paws covered by a well prepared soft textured plush white coat standing 
away from her body with good tabby patches to face body with a full 
thick tail. 



NORWEGIAN FOREST KITTEN 189 
 
1st, BOB, Miss J A Comer. Zelandonii Minnie The Minx (NFO f 22) 
Tortie & White Norwegian Forest Female Kitten, born 20.10.2017. 
Pretty Chocolate box baby girl and coming together nicely, I would love 
to see her when she has fully matured.  Triangular shaped head with tall 
ears well placed following the line of her head to her jaw line, straight 
profile, with large expressive oval shaped hazel in colour eyes and 
obliquely set, level bite and a firm chin with a small ruff framing her face.  
The body is long of good weight with strong legs and rounded little tufted 
paws, covered by a well groomed nice textured coat with a woolly 
undercoat developing under her soft topcoat just starting to developing 
her guard hairs, small knickerbockers and a long bushy tail.  
 
NORWEGIAN FOREST NEUTER 220 
 
BOB, Mrs J Candler, IGR Ch & IGR Pr Kattjewels Tinkerbell, Blue 
Silver Classic Tabby (NFO gs 22) Norwegian Forest Female Neuter with 
a pleasing expression, born 27.08.2010. Triangular shaped head with well 
placed tall ears following the line of her head to her jaw line, straight 
profile with large alert oval shaped hazel in colour eyes and obliquely set, 
she has a level bite, firm chin with a ruff to frame her face following into 
full shirt front.   Good weight to her long body with plenty of substance, 
strong legs and rounded tufted paws, covered by the double coat with a 
good woolly undercoat complemented her topcoat and good coarse guard 
hairs down to long bushy tail and flowing knickerbockers. 
 
AC BREEDERS KITTEN 693 
 
1st Mr & Mrs S W McEwen, Pennydown Melina (EXO g 22) Exotic Blue 
Tortie Classic Tabby Female Kitten, born 12.12.2017.Beautiful baby girl 
with a round top of head and neat well placed nicely furnished ears just a 
wee bit open at the base, good skull, round orange eyes, short broad nose 
with excellent break, full wide cheeks, level bite and a firm chin.  She has 
a good size body with strong legs and rounded paws, covered by a well 
groomed soft in texture plush dense coat standing away from her body 
with tabby markings to face, body legs and thick tail. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



AC KITTEN NOT BRED BY EXHIBITOR 694 
 
1st Mrs M Comford, Ladygem Winterfell at Katindi (PER d 03) Persian 
Red and White Bi Colour Female Kitten, born 19.12.2017. Sweet lady 
and easy to handle.  Good top of head and well placed ears with good 
furnishings, round orange eyes, wide cheeks, good bite and a firm chin, 
she has a good shaped body with strong legs and rounded paws covered 
by a well prepare silky textured white coat with red patches to face, body 
and full red plumed tail. 
 
2nd Mrs P A Woodman, Alaskan Antonella (PER w 62) Orange Eyes 
White Persian Female Kitten, born 15.10.2017. Sweet girl developing 
nicely.  Good top of head, well placed neat furnished ears but just a little 
open at the base, smooth skull, round wide awake orange coloured eyes, 
short broad nose with break, good width to cheeks, acceptable bite and a 
firm chin.  She has good substance to her body with strong legs and 
rounded paws covered by a well prepared soft texture white coat and full 
plumb tail. 
 
AC DEBUTANTE NEUTER 708 
 
1st Mrs A Laycock, Firianty Moschino (PER e) Cream Persian Self Male 
Neuter Adult, born 30.05.2017.Good top of head with neat well placed 
and well furnished ears, round orange eyes, good width to cheeks, 
acceptable bite and a firm chin.  He has good size body with sturdy legs 
and rounded paws covered by a well groomed coat starting to change in  
colour at the moment down to the full plumed tail. 
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